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Ref.18/5094/FUL
Ian Kilby

Planning Services Manage
Shropshire Council

Shirehall

Abbey Foregate

Shrewsbury

SY2 6ND

Dear Ian,
16 Oak Tree Drive, Bayston Hill, SY3 0LP

Thank you for your letter dated 3 April setting out your position with respect to the delegation of the decision at Oak Tree Drive to officers.  The Parish Council is still not satisfied that Shropshire Council has followed its own procedures or addressed all of the concerns raised by it or residents.
The applicant sought Pre-application Advice and was advised by tree officers that there were significant concerns that the proposed development could be accommodated without harm to the existing oak tree.  This advice was based on a two bedroom dormer bungalow.  The final application was for a three bedroom two storey house and following a challenge by the agent the proposal received a significantly different assessment of the impact on the tree.  
Shropshire Council’s policy states that Pre-application advice should be consistent with advice given at full application.  In this instance that does not seem to have been the case.  

The issue of scale of development has also been overlooked, apparently as a result of the challenge by the agent who stated that the relationship between the proposed development and the tree could only really be assessed on the ground.  Despite this, the Committee was denied an opportunity to view the site and draw its own conclusions as a consequence of the failure to refer to the Committee for a decision.

The Parish Council also raised concerns about the interruption to wildlife corridors which have not been addressed by the conditions.  As a consequence it disagrees that the two tests detailed in your last letter have been met.

Even without the requirement of automatic referral to Committee, it would appear in this instance that there was sufficient reason to justify referral to the Committee whether or not the local member expressed strong views on the matter.
Yours sincerely,
Caroline Higgins
Caroline Higgins

Clerk to the Council











